NOAHS ARK COMMUNITY PRE-SCHOOL.

22. SETTLING IN POLICY

(September 2025)

It is the policy of the pre-school to accept children between the ages of 2 and 5 years old. On any given session, there can be 60 children, of which a maximum of 20 can be under 3 years old

We recommend that parents/carers visit the setting with their child before the child starts, in order that they become familiar with it. During these visits parents and carers are encouraged to join in with all activities in the group.

When a child starts at the pre-school there will be a transitional period, whilst they settle in. They may feel scared and anxious, and they will not realise that these feelings are going to go away. We recommend that the parent/carer comes in with their child to help them take their coat off and self register, once this is done to say goodbye with a hug and kiss then leave. If  your child becomes upset we will contact you and we will also call you throughout the session to keep you updated.
Every child is unique and how long it takes to settle will differ from child to child. Your child will be allocated a key person who will support you all during this process. The child is included in all discussions about letting the parent or carer go.

We reserve the right not to accept a child into the pre-school without a parent/carer if they find it too distressing to be left. They may not be ready.

If a child feels more comfortable being left if they have a toy from home, then we have no problem with that. These ‘transitional objects’ remind them of home and can be a source of great comfort.

This policy is reviewed annually
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